MARCH 30, 1944

Dear Recreation Leader:

The tremendous demands made by the war on recreational personnel have resulted in the entrance into the field of many young, untrained workers and many new volunteers of all ages.

To help equip these individuals for the responsibility of leadership we have secured Mrs. Anne Livingston and Pat Rooney, from the National Recreation Association of New York, to bring us inspiration, a new vision, and to stimulate us in doing a better job than we could do without their help. Their leadership is resourceful.

The National Recreation Association has a very simple but far-reaching purpose:

"That every child in America shall have a chance to play; that everybody in America, young or old, shall have an opportunity to find the best and most satisfying use of leisure time."

We have arranged these evening sessions to fit into the schedule of the worker and of the teacher. Our Saturday session will begin at 10 o'clock and will end at 4 o'clock in the afternoon.

Please return the enclosed enrollment card, or phone K.U. 83, the Office of the Department of Physical Education, and register with Mrs. Alberta Hulteen, secretary of the Department of Physical Education. Remember, April 10 is the deadline for the minimum registration of 75 members.

Very sincerely yours,

Forrest C. Allen

Director of Physical Education.